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Dear …





I am one of your constituents.  I am also a public servant who is very proud of the service I deliver to clients and of the contributions that I make to the community and to this country.


 


I am writing to tell you that I am deeply concerned about the comments that I have heard from some of your colleagues in reference to the current negotiations and to the worth of public servants.  During the 1991 Strike, I heard similar comments from the Treasury Board President of the day, Gilles Oiselle.  Day after day, I was sickened and appalled to hear him denigrate the public servants of this great country.  I wager he did so as a negotiating tactic.  However, it is a tactic that is horribly and terribly shortsighted.





When Gilles Oiselle denigrated public servants, he denigrated government.  During the 1991 Public Service Strike, Gilles Oiselle and his Conservative colleagues caused untold damage to the morale of the public service; they seriously eroded taxpayers' faith in the public service and, therefore, in government; and, they, by disrespecting the backbone of the public service, won the citizens' disrespect.  Two years later, in the November 1993 election, the Conservative Party was reduced to a rump of two.  





In the course of the current negotiations, some of your colleagues have made statements that are alarmingly similar to those of Gilles Oiselle. What has happened to the Liberal Party, that it feels so comfortable wearing Conservative shoes?





I believe that it is critical that the leadership of this country demonstrates that it believes in, values, and respects the significant and rich contributions that public servants make, every day, in this great land.  I believe that if the leadership of this country truly demonstrates that it values and respects the backbone of the public service, in so doing, the leadership will earn the respect of Canadian citizens everywhere.





So far, in the negotiations, there has been no evidence that the current leaders value and respect my work, and my contributions.  Bear in mind that in the interest of fighting the deficit, my salary was frozen for five years in the early 1990s.  Over the last ten years, my purchasing power has eroded so much that I now rely on my line of credit to make ends meet.  Treasury Board's offer is way, way too low.





The government has not had any trouble coming up with Advisory Committees and various Commissions to justify healthy increases for judges, the military, the RCMP and senior executives.  There’s even a commission in place now to look at your salary and allowances.


 


The time has come to look at my co-workers and me.  The time has come for Parliament to take a serious look at the wage and compensation process for federal public service workers.


 


Please let me know what is your position regarding Treasury Board negotiations with the Public Service Alliance.  I look forward to your reply and to your support.


 


Sincerely,





 


